The Abingdon Medical Practice Patient Forum

Monday 2 December 2019 1 pm
AGENDA


Agree minutes of last meeting





Introduction of new practice manager
                                                                  Internet training – guidance on practice website

                                                                  Carers

                                                                  Seasonal influenza

                                                                  Telephone system – planned improvements

                                                                  Christmas opening hours




Dates of patient forum 2020





Any other business

	Last minutes
	 Agreed

	New Practice Manager
	Dr Kilduff introduced the new Practice Manager. Katarzyna Sroga has been working in GP practices for 13 years starting in 2006 being employed as receptionist. She became a Practice Manager in 2017 in a Practice based in Wandsworth. She joined the Abingdon Medical Practice on 16th September 2019. She will be helping the Practice and GP Partners running professional and smooth services on daily basis.

	Internet training – guidance on practice website
	Patients who are signed up to online services have the ability to:

- book appointments online
- order repeat medications

- view their medical records. 
A step-by-step guide has been added to the Practice’s website explaining how to register for online services and how to use the site. A copy of the guide has also been handed to all patients present.
One of the patients present finds using online services easy to use and helpful when it comes to ordering medications and booking appointments. 

Another patient present asked about an issue of not being able to order medication online. Dr C Kilduff explained medicines can be re-ordered 6 times. If patients are no longer able to re-order their medications online they should contact the Practice.

KS encouraged all present who would like to register for online services to approach reception today in order to get their log in details.

	Carers
	Definition of a carer: a family member or friend of the Service User who provides day-to-day unpaid support to the Service User. Carers’ responsibilities can be difficult and often unrecognised. 

The Practice is currently in a process of identifying more carers. My Care My Way service is also involved in the process. 

The Practice’s website has been updated with information about carers’ network in the area. 

Posters addressed to carers and young carers have also been displayed in the waiting areas in the Practice. 

VB will forward appropriate contact details to KS so more leaflets and posters can be ordered and displayed in the waiting areas and on the Practice’s website. 

MC suggested that GPs could approach carers during consultations and ask them if they need any help – depending on the response this may require a separate appointment. This suggestion will be discussed at the next Practice Meeting.

	Seasonal influenza
	Flu vaccines for patients who are 65 and over have been delivered on time in September – the Practice has a target to vaccinate 75% of patients who are 65 and over. This target is difficult to achieve as many patients refuse to receive flu and some patients live abroad during the winter months. There has been a problem with the supply of flu vaccines for patients who are less than 65 and in at-risk groups. 

	Telephone system – planned improvements
	The Practice is looking into introducing changes to the current telephone system: a welcoming message and queuing system is planned to be added to the current system. Discussions about available changes will take place at the meeting on 9th December 2019.

All the patients present found the nurse triage system very helpful and re-assuring. They all stated that in emergencies they have not been turned down because of the emergency appointments system. Further improvements will be welcomed.   

	Christmas opening hours
	The Practice will be closed on 25th December, 26th December and 1st January. The Practice will be open on Saturday 28th December.

	Dates of patient forum 2020
	2nd March 2020

29th June 2020

9th November 2020

	Any other business
	

	Practice staff updates
	Dr F Jacks will be returning from maternity leave at the end of February
Dr D Sri will be returning in July

Te-Anna – one of the receptionists – will be leaving the Practice in April 2020 to start midwifery studies.
Megan – one of the nurses – will be leaving the Practice in April. 

Amanda – the Practice Nurse – is currently studying to become Nurse Practitioner, she will be finishing her studies in June and then she will be able to prescribe.

Both GP registrars will be working at the Practice till end of July.

	Practice size
	8750 patients are currently registered at the Practice. There is a general trend for practices to get bigger. 

	Newsletter
	The winter newsletter has been prepared by the Practice Manager. It will be available on the Practice’s website. 

	PPG agenda
	VB requested that the time of the meeting is added to the next meeting agenda.
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